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The Gem of Division 42 

The service to children and communities by Kiwanis in Division 
42 is so impressive. It is powerful to listen to the brief reports 
given by club Presidents at monthly Division Council Meetings. In 
truth, the time we give our leaders to report at these meetings is 
not adequate to share all the service provided by our members.  

There have been numerous division leaders who have taken on the 
responsibility to publish the Division 42 newsletter. It was our 
good fortune to have Past Lieutenant Governor Nick Esser lead 
the coordination and publication of this year’s edition. It is my pleasure to announce that our 
division’s newsletter was selected as the Winner of the Cal-Nev-Ha District’s Division 
Newsletter Award for the 2017-2018 administrative year. Nick received this award at the 
Awards Luncheon during the recent District Convention at Kona, Hawaii.  

Our Division Newsletter is informative, attractive in its presentation, and impressive as a 
marketing piece. Each club might have their own monthly newsletter, but this division 
publication demonstrates how large we are as a collective in attending to our communities 
and supporting children across South Santa Barbara and Ventura Counties.  

As an editor Nick works tirelessly to get reports from each club in a timely manner. He puts 
together the collection of club narrative and pictorial reports, to consolidate them into an 
enlightening publication.  The Division Newsletter provides our collective membership a 
calendar of events in the division allowing clubs to make plans to coordinate interclub visits 
to support each other’s functions within the division.   

The newsletter is a true gem in our Division, and Nick has been an outstanding publisher of 
the spectacular media publication. Thank you Nick and our entire Division for the tireless 
hours of service we collectively commit each month to making our world a better place for 
children. 

Ed 

 

Spouse: Suzanne 
30 Betty Drive 

Santa Barbara, CA  93105 
(805)252-5307 text/cell 

ecue@cadasb.org 

Ed’s InsIghts 
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Camarillo Kiwanis Allen Grizzard-Paul reporting 

In June we awarded 6 scholarships to 
graduating high school students and 
11 Hope of America Awards to middle 

schoolers. Allen and Mary Grizzard-

Paul presented the Hope of America 
Award to Chase Clay from Los        

Primeros School of Sciences and Arts.  

On my travels last 
month, I came across 

this rather unusual sign 

in Lake Tahoe.  It looks 

as if this clever Kiwanis 
Club has found a unique 

way to raise funds.  

Mary Grizzard-Paul “drives 

home” after being entertained by 

Three Dog Night at the Celebrate! 

Gala on the last night of the     

Kiwanis International convention                  

in Las Vegas.  

On July 4, Camarillo Kiwanis with the help of some KIWIN’S from Camarillo                                 

and Rancho Campana High Schools, provided Coffee and Race Safety help at the annual            

Race at Channel Islands Harbor. You would expect runners to rush for water after                       

the race but we brewed and served over 6 gallons of coffee at this event.  

Camarillo Kiwanis member Mary Goldberg along with KIWIN’S and Key Club members helped out                  
at the grand opening of a wing in the new kidSTREAM Children’s Museum in Camarillo on August 4.            

This is the  message we received from Dr. Phil Hampton, Board Director, kidSTREAM. “Mary Goldberg         
and the KIWINS / Key Club students were outstanding volunteers! They jumped in on any project              

that needed work. I was impressed on how the students, in particular, stayed to the very end of                  
the day. I am so grateful for the support of Camarillo Kiwanis and your student chapters!”  
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Kiwanis of Conejo Valley  Roger Klausler reporting 

Twenty members of the Key Clubs from Pacifica and Oxnard helped cook and serve our annual      
barbecue for the Auxiliary of Ventura County Children’s Services on Saturday, June 30, at Freedom 
Park in Camarillo.  Each year we serve around 125 kids, plus their foster parents—about 275 total.           

Besides enjoying lunch, the kids loved the always-popular pony rides and the petting zoo.  

On July 26, in partnership with the Lutheran Social Services Conejo Valley Meal Program,               
we served a 3-course barbecue dinner with homemade brownies and cookies for                           

dessert and prepared sack lunches for the 49 guests. This has been a                                              
long-time, every-other-month tradition for Conejo Valley Kiwanis.  

Region 10 Key Club Advisor Stacie Marotta 

joined the gang at Hueneme Beach Park on 

July 29 for the KIWIN’S/Key Club barbecue.  

The Rev. Betty Stapleford and Tom         

Stapleford were our delegates at             

the CNH convention in Kona, HI.  
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Moorpark Kiwanis  Ute Van Dam reporting 
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Moorpark Kiwanians had a FUN summer. From the beach, the park, the lake,   

Hollywood Bowl, Dodger Stadium, Europe, Cuba and Moorpark,                           

we made a positive impression in the world.  



 

 

 

Oxnard Kiwanis 
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TinaMarie Martinez reporting 

Pack 3251, chartered by our club, spent 4 days and 3 nights in July  

at Camp Three Falls in Frazier Park. 

Oxnard High School Key Club helping  

with Special Bowling Olympics.  

Oxnard High School Key Clubbers           

at the July DCM Beach Extravaganza.  

Santa Paula High School Key Club members volunteering to help at: Many Meals (left), 

the Senior Festival (center), and the Ventura Beach Clean-Up (right). 



 

 

 

Kiwanis of Santa Barbara 
 Anita Dominocielo-Ho 

reporting 
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On June 20, we held a Special Guest Day Open House during our regular meeting time, and it      

was a very special and successful event. We had 15 guests attending and wonderful presentations       

by our members. Every Kiwanian gave an amazing and positive portrayal of our club.   

A fantastic time was had by all who participated in the Sunset Cruise Social.                   

The boat was filled to capacity with Kiwanians and friends of Alma Vaja,                            

all there to congratulate her on earning her Master’s Degree.  

These Kiwanians spent their 4th of July holiday in support of the Santa Barbara Athletic Association’s 
Semana Nautica Race at Elings Park. They served a fantastic pancake breakfast for the runners. 



 

 

Santa Susana Kiwanis  Debbie Heaslip reporting 
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GARDEN BUNCO 
Everyone was treated to a delicious salad bar with                                             

everything from lettuce to meatballs, and dessert of course.                                                      

Games & Raffles filled the rest of the afternoon, raising                                     

over $200.00 for our many community programs.                                                                           

A great time was had by all. We hope some  

of you will join us for the next one. 

Key Club Scholarship 
Kiwanis of Santa Susana awarded a scholarship to           

Key Club member Grace Payne at the                                

Santa Susana High School Awards Night. 

Grace Payne was this year's Key Club President 

and worked tirelessly in support of Key Club. 

Grace was also awarded the Medal of Service at 

Santa Susana High School. 

Santa Susana is pleased to announce their K-Kids Club at  

Madera Elementary has been awarded 

Distinguished Club for the 2nd Year  
Kiwanis volunteers and K-Kid members worked diligently at 

every meeting to achieve their goals of making a difference 

at their school, in their community, and around the world.   

It is a wonderful recognition of their extraordinary efforts. 

SAVE THE DATES 
Santa Susana Board Installation 
Tuesday, September 25th  -  6:30pm 

Junkyard Cafe 
2585 Cochran Street, Simi Valley, CA 

$ 22.00 
(Includes dinner, dessert, and non-alcohic beverage) 

COMING OCTOBER 21st 
JOIN US FOR OUR 

FALL BUNCO 
An afternoon of fun, prizes, yummy lunch,                            

& beverages to benefit our youth programs. 

Watch our website for details. 

Sunday, October 21st, 2018 / 1:00 - 5:00 pm 
$12.00 (includes lunch) 

RSVP to: sskiwanisinfo@gmail.com                              
or call 805-340-7673 

https://kiwanisofsantasusana.com
mailto:sskiwanisinfo@gmail.com


 

 

 

Kiwanis of Simi Valley Nick Esser reporting 
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A good showing of Kiwanis members and others in our community came out to support            

one of our member’s son, Dante, in his efforts to “give back” by coordinating a                      

blood drive for Children's Hospital Los Angeles, at the local Elk's Lodge on June 24.  

Our speaker on June 27 was Dr. Stephen Pietrolungo, Principal of Monte Vista School, Simi’s     

independent learning academy. But to hear him, we took a field trip to the school, where we    

tried floral arranging and toured the grounds, including rabbit cages and vegetable gardens! 

On August 9, the Simi-Su Aktion Club stuffed 50 turtle pillows, while members of the                        

Simi Valley club made 40 tie blankets for the Painted Turtle Camp for sick children.  



 

 

South Coast Kiwanis  Julie Bischoff reporting 
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Joe is still going strong at 90!  

Janice assembles the first salad bowl. 

Ed oversees the chicken BBQ-ing. 

OUR LATEST BBQ WAS THE 

“PEDAL FOR PEOPLE” EVENT 

A FUNDRAISER FOR 

Their fundraising events support programs to feed 
the hungry with over 240,000 pounds of groceries, 

provide shelter to prevent homelessness;              
prevent domestic violence; furnish counseling,    

medical and dental care for the uninsured;             
and offer at risk teens in Los Alamos an after school          

youth program including homework assistance,    
recreational activities, and leadership opportunities. 

Bill & Rich man-handle the hot dogs. 

Janice & Julie share a laugh. 
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Thousand Oaks Kiwanis Mike Mathews reporting 

Kiwanians staff a booth at the   

Conejo Recreation and Park District’s 

Fishing Frenzy on August 4.  

The club relaxes at     

the President's Picnic, 

also on August 4.   

Club member Dr. Arnie Rudman   

talks about his volunteer work                

doing tattoo removal at                        

Homeboy Industries in downtown LA. 

President Larry Levine leads a       

Friday Night meeting at the home of 

Vice President Elect Craig Burns.  
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Ventura Kiwanis Brad Dykes reporting 

Our members enjoying a recent Friday noon meeting. 

A recent speaker was Carol Leish, inventor of              

Call Me Capable™, an educational board game            

that helps students understand disabilities.  

A group shot of our happy members at a recent meeting. 
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D42 Summer: Conventions and More 

Club Leadership Education (CLE) featured past Cal - Nev - Ha 

Foundation President Russ Kiner (standing) as trainer. 

District Governor Elect candidates Bob Larsen (left) and Timothy Cunning (right)          

were invited to our July DCM to present their platforms and answer questions. 

Kiwanis International Convention, Las Vegas, NV: 

Past LTG Brad Lewis and wife, Lenore, flank T.O.’s Gloria Dyok; LTG Elect Katy Porter 

Cal - Nev - Ha District Convention, Kona, HI 
LTG Ed Cué with Oxnard Pres. Daniel Martinez, Past LTG Nick Esser receives                                 

Best Div. Newsletter and Best Div. Website awards from Gov. Joni Ackerman,                                
LTG Elect Katy Porter models ti leaf headpiece she wove, LTG Ed with his family. 



 

 

 

Camarillo 
Meeting: Sportsman Restaurant, 4426 Central Ave., 
1st Tuesday 6:00 pm, Tuesdays x-1st 12:00 pm 

President:  Don Medley    

Email:  don.medley@verizon.net    Ph:  (805) 482-8761 

Secy:  Allen Grizzard-Paul   Email:  allengrizzard@msn.com  

Ph:  (805) 795-6279 Cell 

 

Conejo Valley   
Meeting: Bandits Grill and Bar  

589 North Moorpark Road , Thousand Oaks 

Tuesdays 11:45 am 

President:  Sonia Agresti    Email: sonia.bankers@gmail.com    

Ph:  (818) 632-5858 Cell  

Secy:  Roger Klausler    Email:  rklausler@gmail.com 

Ph:  (805) 746-2584 Cell 

  

Moorpark 
Meeting: Moorpark Chamber of Commerce, 18 E. High St.,  

1st Monday 7:00 pm 

President:  Steven Hoppel   Email:  stevehoppel@gmail.com 

Ph:  (424) 750-1103 Cell 

Secy:  Paula Driscoll   Email:  pdriscoll805@outlook.com   

Ph:  (805) 795-4865 

  

Oxnard 
Meeting: The Tower Club, 300 E. Esplanade Dr., 22nd  Floor 

Thursdays 12:00 pm 

President:  Daniel Martinez    Email:  jdmartinez1052@gmail.com 

Ph:  (805) 844-9145  Cell   

Secy:  Daniel Gonzales —call to schedule visit 

Email:  daniel@dadprotectionservices.com   Ph:  (805) 625-3925  

 

Santa Barbara 
Meeting: Mesa Café,  1972 Cliff Drive, Santa Barbara,   

Wednesdays 12:00 pm 

President:   Anita Dominocielo Ho    Email:  vol@volunteersb.com  

Ph:  (805) 451-2928 

Secy:  Lauren Alvarado   Email:  laucsb@gmail.com  

Ph:  (805) 636-2112  

 

Santa Paula 
Meeting:  Zapparelli’s Pizza, 598 W. Main St., Santa Paula,  

Thursdays 12:00 pm 

President:  Ken Stock   Email:  kwstock85@gmail.com   

Ph:  (805) 407-7446 

Secy:  Liana Aguirre    Email:  lianaaguirre@gmail.com    

Ph:  (805) 701-0720  

 

Santa Susana 
Meeting: Junkyard Café, 2585 Cochran St., Simi Valley,   

2nd Tuesday 6:15 pm 
Monthly Dessert Socials - 4th Tuesday 7:00 pm (Call for location) 

President:  Debbie Heaslip    Email:  sskiwanisinfo@gmail.com    

Ph:  (805) 368-9980 

Secy:  Gary White   Email:  bflatgary@sbcglobal.net    

Ph:  (805) 660-7446 Cell 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
Please confirm the meeting place and time with the Club Secretary if you are planning a visit. 

 

Simi Valley 
Meeting: Best Western Posada Royale Hotel, 1775 Madera Rd., 

Wednesdays x-2nd 7:00 am 

After-Hours meeting - 2nd Friday, 6:30 pm   

@ Boys & Girls Club of Simi Valley, 2850 Lemon Avenue, Simi Valley 

President:   Don Erickson    Email:  dc.erickson@att.net     

Ph:  (805) 624-6189 Cell  

Secy:  Mary Martin   Email:  fmmartin7@sbcglobal.net   

Ph:  (805) 527-0760 

 

The South Coast 
Meeting: High Sierra Grill , 521 Firestone Road, Goleta  
Tuesdays  6:30 pm 

President:  Richard Brown    Email:  dianabasso@cox.net    

Ph:  (805) 683-1764  

Secy:  Bill Bailey   Email:  bill@jwbailey.com  Ph:  (805) 964-2249  

 

Thousand Oaks 
Meeting: Los Robles Greens Golf Course, 299 S. Moorpark Rd.,  

Wednesdays 7:15 am 

ALSO—Social Mtg. “First Friday” night each month; location varies  

President:  Larry Levine    Email:  levine.larry@hotmail.com 

Ph:  (805) 373-6267 Cell 

Secy:  Gloria Dyok   Email: gloriadyok@verizon.net  

Ph:  (805) 402-1297 Cell (Text preferred) 

 

Ventura  
Meeting: Poinsettia Pavilion, 3451 Foothill Rd., Ventura,   

Fridays 12:00 pm 

President:  Brad Dykes   Email:  braddykes@gmail.com     

Ph:  (805) 552-4217 Cell 

Secy:  Fred Ziegler    Email:  ziegler.fairway@gmail.com    

Ph:  (805) 535-5218 Cell 

  
Ventura-Suburban 
Meeting: Marie Callender's Restaurant, 1295 S. Victoria Ave.,  

1st & 3rd Wednesdays  6:30 pm 

President:  Brendan Hendrick    

Email:  kiwinsda2000@aol.com  Ph: Home:  (805) 642-8661  

Secy: Tracey Hendrick   Email:  tnbhen@aol.com  Ph:  (805) 642-8661  

P A G E  1 3  

D I V I S I O N  4 2  N E W S L E T T E R  

mailto:gloriadyok@verizon.net


 

 

  

  

  

  

 

DIVISION 42 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

SEPTEMBER 2018 
  No DCM—Installations 
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August 28, 2018 
  BrewFest - 
  Thousand Oaks Kiwanis 

OCTOBER  2018 
Thursday, October 11th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

November 2, 2018 
  Conejo Uncorked - 
  Conejo Valley Kiwanis 

September 23, 2018 
  Cowboys and Cabernet - 
  Simi Valley Kiwanis 

NOVEMBER  2018 
Thursday, November 8th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

DECEMBER  2018 
Thursday, December 13th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

JANUARY  2019 
Thursday, January 10th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

FEBRUARY  2019 
Thursday, February 14th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

MARCH  2019 
Thursday, March 14th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

SAVE THE DATE:  MARCH 2ND 

Mid-Year Conference South - San Diego  

FEBRUARY 18, 2019 
11:00 am - 3:00 pm  

Governor’s Visit 
River Ridge Golf Club -  
2401 W Vineyard Ave, Oxnard, CA 93036   

Thousand Oaks Club hosting 

APRIL  2019 
Thursday, April 11th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

MAY  2019 
Thursday, May 9th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD 

JUNE  2019 
Thursday, June 13th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD  

JUNE / JULY 2019  - Date TBD 
CLE training! 

JULY  2019 
Thursday, July 11th  

DCM @ The Arc—Ventura   
5103 Walker Street—Ventura, CA  93003 
Hosting club(s): TBD - Governor Elect Candidates 

JUNE 27 - 30 2019  
KI Convention - Orlando, FL 

August 15 - 17, 2019 
CNH Convention - Las Vegas, NV 



 

 



 

 



 

 


